

# RRLA Meeting MINUTES

## Sport Manitoba

### Conference Room

Wednesday March 6, 2019

Meeting starts at 6:00

#### ATTENDANCE:

#### Board Members:

Name		Title	Email Address	Phone
Stacey McIvor	X	President	<a href="mailto:laxgod9@live.ca">laxgod9@live.ca</a>	204-795-7699
Marc Beghin	X	Vice-President	<a href="mailto:Marcbeghin@hotmail.com">Marcbeghin@hotmail.com</a>	204-226-1745
Andrew Jolly	X	Past-President	<a href="mailto:sidewinders@shaw.ca">sidewinders@shaw.ca</a>	204-253-5951
Valerie Gingell	X	Treasurer / Registrar	<a href="mailto:vlqingell@gmail.com">vlqingell@gmail.com</a>	204-223-8377
Kim Winzoski	X	Secretary	<a href="mailto:nwpgfalconsjax@gmail.com">nwpgfalconsjax@gmail.com</a>	204-228-1261
		Marketing & Media		
Bruce Paton	X	Referee in Chief	<a href="mailto:b.patonlaxref@gmail.com">b.patonlaxref@gmail.com</a>	204-960-9168
Jenney Riddell	X	Zone 1 Gryphons	<a href="mailto:jcriddel@mymts.net">jcriddel@mymts.net</a>	204-661-4740
Sherri Ullett	X	Zone 2 Falcons	<a href="mailto:nwpgfalconsjax@gmail.com">nwpgfalconsjax@gmail.com</a>	
Mark Luke	X	Zone 3 Shamrocks	<a href="mailto:mark.luke@shaw.ca">mark.luke@shaw.ca</a>	204-430-5438
Mark Kennedy		Zone 3 Shamrocks	<a href="mailto:mkenedy@starbuilding.ca">mkenedy@starbuilding.ca</a>	204-
Nelson Graham		Zone 4 Sidewinders	<a href="mailto:neljoy@mts.net">neljoy@mts.net</a>	204-250-6390
Daina Ojala	X	Zone 5 Wizards	<a href="mailto:dojala@sogh.mb.ca">dojala@sogh.mb.ca</a>	204-479-1786
Myles Morriseau		Ojibway Lacrosse	<a href="mailto:mylesmorriseau@gmail.com">mylesmorriseau@gmail.com</a>	
Dustin From		Director at Large/Even	<a href="mailto:dustyfrom@hotmail.com">dustyfrom@hotmail.com</a>	204-223-2261
		Director at Large/Odd		
Paul Amsler		Director at Large/Odd	<a href="mailto:paul@nativusenergy.com">paul@nativusenergy.com</a>	431-777-7564
Open		MLD Representative		
Matt Mason Matt Garvey	X	Manitoba Lacrosse	<a href="mailto:lacrosse@sportmanitoba.ca">lacrosse@sportmanitoba.ca</a>	204-925-5684
Serge Balcaen		President MLA	<a href="mailto:serge@pmc-insurance.com">serge@pmc-insurance.com</a>	204-955-9060

## **Approval of minutes from last meeting**

### **Motion:**

*To accept the minutes from the February 13, 2019 meeting MADE by: Val Gingell*

*SECONDED by: Andrew Jolly*

All in Favour – yes

## **Marketing Report:**

Subcommittee Report – see attached report

## **Survey Monkey – Official survey – see attached report**

Changes being made this season are

4 people have been selected by the MLA to be trained by Bruce on Training referees. These new trainers will run the level 1 & 2 clinics this year and Bruce will evaluate their clinics as well in order for them to have completed their training. Bruce will still be training all level 3 and above referees.

Still aiming for clinic dates below.

Suggests have coaches attend level 1 ref clinic so that they are knowledgeable about what the expectations are of the ref and know the same rules as the ref.

Suggested that the ref scheduler schedules level 3 and up refs with a level 1 & 2 ref for as many novice and peewee games possible.

## **Treasurer / Budget Report:**

Update from treasurer – NO CHANGE

Balance -

Outstanding invoices

## **Registration software – Update –**

Showed the new program on the projector

Wizards are not up and running yet because they have also moved their website and the launching of website is delaying the launch of registration – asked us to put something on the RRLA website to let Wizard parents know it is coming and be patient. – I will also add to any email blasts I send out and put on social media

Sidewinders – should be up and running tonight

Gryphons –Still waiting on Merchant account don't want to go live without.

Ojibway – nothing yet

Falcons – Up and running

Shamrocks – up and running

**Coaching clinics** – working with CLA to get trainers here

**Ref clinics**

Looking at March 23, 24, 30, 31 or April 5<sup>th</sup>

**Shot Clock** – 95 % done – remotes need fixing, horns needed to be fixed, miss matched sets – fixing it all!

**Scheduling** – April 13<sup>th</sup> meeting

We are willing to pay Steve to come out and mediate our scheduling meeting so that he can train someone on how to do it for next year – Andy to contact him

Book the multipurpose room at Notre Dame for 9-4 – Marc Beghin sent email

We will order Pizza this year again.

**ALL ZONES MUST SUBMIT BLACKOUT DATES AND SEASON START DATES AT NEXT MEETING!!!!**

**Junior division** – Email blast from RRLA telling people what it is

- One night a week
- One location
- 2 Refs at every game
- 2 timekeepers at every game
- Any fights will result in immediate expulsion for the season
- Possibly 8, 10, or 12 games
- Kim to figure out cost per game so we can figure out player fees

**2002 players** - Email blast from RRLA telling people what is what

- All pooled together in the city
- Divided up equally by an unbiased committee amongst all the teams based on ability
- They have options to play
  - 17U
  - RRLA Juniors
  - Blizzard
  - Senior
- If they are registered as 17U player they can be AP'd up to Junior?

**Tier** – Zones need to be willing to share and trade players so that no A player is left playing on a B team and no B player is put onto an A team.

Need to actually look at scenarios and numbers next meeting to hash out how we are going to make this work and be fair to everyone and to benefit lacrosse as a whole.

**New Business-**

**Bruce says** - Floors need to be checked in all arenas for adequate markings

**Spring Break Camp** – MLA can get Gateway any nigh during the week in spring break no weekends.

Looking to put on Novice, Peewee, Bantam, 17U clinics

Bliz are going to help out with it.

**Game sheets** – will make changes as suggested as well as create the back of the game sheet and then send to Matt to send off to the printer so they can do their magic!

Sheri has a contact that can get us volunteer trainers for the league. We would like to see 2 trainers per rink per night to handle anything that happens on the floor that night. May not want to work with the younger players – Will ask what age range they are looking to do. Sheri will contact and report back.

**ROUND TABLE**

**Stacey McIvor**

**Marc Beghin**

**Andrew Jolly**

**Valerie Gingell**

**Kim Winzoski**

**Marketing**

**Bruce Paton**

**Jenney Riddell**

**Sherri Ullett**

**Mark Luke**

**Mark Kennedy**

**Nelson Graham**

**Daina Ojala**

**Myles Morriseau**

**Dustin From**

**Open - director**

**Paul Amsler**

**Open**

**Matt Mason/Matt Garvey**

**Serge Balcaen**

**Next meeting - March 20, 2019 - 6:00**

**Motion to Adjourn: time: 8:48**

## **Info only**

### **Season time line –**

- **Team declarations – April 3, 2019**
- **Scheduling meeting – April 13, 2019**
- **Rosters submitted – April 15, 2019**
- **Start of season – April 23, 2019**
- **End of regular season – June 27, 2019**
- **Playoffs - round robin – July 3-11, 2019**
  - **Gold medal games – July 15-18, 2019 – no gold medal weekend in July**
- **Tournament weekend – May 31 – June 2, 2019**
- **Season dates are dependent on survey responses**
- **Season changed to a 14 game schedule this season as a trial if we can run playoffs in July**